
March 2012 Minutes 

Of Woodlawn Park City Council  
              

             The Woodlawn Park City Council met on March 19, 2012, at Woodlawn Park City Hall. Present were, 
Mayor Mike Brown, Council Members, Becky Ritz, George Langford, Greg Claypool, Tom Nunn, Larry Lewis and 
Doug Watson, Treasurer Gloria Curran, Attorney Matt Carey, Chief Bob Heaton, and City Clerk Chana Elswick.    
 

The meeting began at 7:30 pm.  Mike opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
The council reviewed the minutes for the February 20, 2012 Council Meeting. George made a motion to 

accept the minutes.  Becky seconded the motion.  All voted aye and the minutes were approved.   
 
Gloria Curran gave the Treasurer’s report.  She reviewed revenues and expenses, the general ledger and the 

balance sheet with the Council.  Mike asked what the interest rate on the money market is.   Gloria stated she thinks 
it is .55%, but she will let him know.  Becky asked if TLD can give Council an itemized statement.  Gloria stated 
they always do.  Becky made a motion to accept the report.  Doug seconded the motion.  All voted aye and the 
report was approved.  There were no questions about the rental licenses, business licenses or taxes. 

 
Mike asked if there were any guests that would like to approach Council.  There were no guests.  
 

Mayor’s Report Newsletter   Mike stated he had a mockup of the newsletter to be reviewed by the Council.  Mike 
went over some of the items with the Council.  Becky stated she wanted to add information that City Hall can be 
used for meetings.  Mike stated he may need volunteers to put the newsletter together to mail.  The ordinance will be 
mailed separately.  
 Westport Road Banners.  Mike got information from Oates Flag.  He passed out pictures to the Council.  It 
will cost $218.00 per flag, installed.  George suggested getting a city flag to fly on the flagpole.  Mike stated there 
will be 6 flags, one at each entrance.  Mike asked Larry to help with this.   
 Mike reminded Council that the April meeting will be the time to add items to the budget.   There was a 
discussion about the Ambridge entrance.  Mike stated the yard sale signup is on line on the website.  He stated he 
had purchased a shredder for City Hall. 
 Mike stated the State said the brush at Ambridge Circle was leftover from the utility company. The state 
will try to get it removed.   
George got a call from Julie Rogers Adam.  She stated the transportation department has $1.3 million for 
beautification for Hubbards to Hurstbourne.   
 

Chana Elswick gave the hit report for the website.   
 
Chief Bob Heaton gave the Police report.  There were 13 warnings, 8 motorist assists, 2 police backups, 

112 miscellaneous run, 2 reports for break-ins and $172.00 in expenses.  
 
Garden Club Report  Becky Ritz read the minutes.  There will be a volunteer cleanup of the City on April 

14, 2012 at 9:00 am.  It was decided 14 years old and up can volunteer to help.  Community service hours will be 
signed, if needed. 
 
Old Business   Solicitor Ordinance.  There was a discussion of the forms  and applications for solicitors.  Mike will 
sign the application.  There will be a sign on the bulletin board to access the application on the website.  Mike and 
Matt suggested some changes to the ordinance.  Matt stated the website should list the instructions and fees for the 
application.  Greg discussed the penalties in the ordinance.   
 
Chana gave the first reading of Ordinance #3 2011-2012, Solicitor Ordinance.  
 
New Business  Mike stated there was no new business 
 
Council Focus 
Fences and Permits  Doug Watson stated he had nothing to report 
Emergency  Preparedness   George Langford stated he had 2 red alerts about storms and tornados. 
Streets and Signs   Larry Lewis stated the sign at Westport Road and Walser had been installed 



Grounds  Greg Claypool stated he had nothing to report . Mike stated Mr. Panther will keep an  eye on the Westport 
Road area. Mike stated he would like City Hall property sprayed for weeds.  He stated Mr. Panther asked about the 
wall at Kroger.  George stated to call Boland Maloney.  Larry suggested planting ivy. 
Welcome  Tom Nunn stated he had no new residents Mike asked Council to pass along any new resident 
information to Tom.   
City Hall  Becky Ritz stated she had nothing to report. 
 
 
Tom made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Becky seconded the motion.  All voted aye and the meeting was 
adjourned at 8:25 pm.   
 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 

Chana R. Elswick 
City Clerk 

 
 


